
Date: October 18, 2021 

To: Roline Milfort, Project Director 

From: Sharon Zack, Westat IRB Administrator 

Subject: Amendment Approval of APEC-IV, Project Number 6795 
(Amendment ID # 3570) 
FWA 00005551 

As Administrator of the Westat Institutional Review Board (IRB), I reviewed the materials 
submitted for the following: APEC-IV, Project Number 6795. This project was last reviewed 
May 2021. 

This amendment included a request to approve the main study. 

This approval does not change the level of review. 

Please note the following: 

 IRB approval is required before any new or modified research activities are conducted or
when there is a problem involving risks to human subjects.

 Upon learning of an incident, you must contact the IRB Office within 24 hours via
telephone (301-610-8828) or email (IRB@westat.com).

cc: Institutional Review Board
Frank Bennici

Appendix H. IRB Approval Notice for APEC IV
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